LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 88TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2023

TO: Honorable Terry Canales, Chair, House Committee on Transportation

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB3023 by Lopez, Janie (Relating to weight limitations for liquefied petroleum gas motor vehicles.),
As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to authorize a vehicle or combination of vehicles powered by an
engine fueled primarily by liquefied petroleum gas to exceed any weight limitation under Transportation Code,
Section 621.101, by an amount equal to the difference between the weight attributable to the vehicle's liquefied
petroleum gas tank and fueling system and the weight of a comparable diesel tank and fueling system, provided
that the gross vehicle weight does not exceed 82,000 pounds.

Based on the information provided by the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles and the Texas Department of
Transportation (TxDOT), implementation of the bill would not result in a significant direct fiscal impact to the
State.

Note: According to TxDOT, liquid petroleum gas vehicles are not one of the stated exemptions to federal
vehicle weight limitations for the interstate highway system. If these vehicles were allowed to operate on the
interstate sanction, Texas would be in violation of 23 U.S. Code, Section 127, which requires the federal
Secretary of Transportation to withhold 50 percent of the state's apportionment under the National Highway
Performance Program in any fiscal year in which the state in noncompliance.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 601 Department of Transportation, 608 Department of Motor Vehicles
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